
Hello there,

I hope this letter finds you well! 

We have now wrapped up our summer season at Lake Lundgren,
and it was a good one. If you remember from my last letter, I was
the Head Lifeguard for most of the summer. It was a really good
role for me to fill. There were many challenges I faced over the
summer, but also much growth as God faithfully brought me
through them all. 

As I look back over the summer, there are so many good
memories I’ll cherish for a long time. Although the campers are
the primary focus of our summer camps, I had the opportunity to
walk alongside many of the Summer Staff and grow with them.
Having the opportunity to have deep relationships with them was
an especially good gift. I loved being able to walk with them
through their personal challenges. 

Lifeguarding came with its own challenges though. I had to learn
how to be comfortable being the authority over my peers (other
lifeguards), give orientations, have an abundance of grace with
the campers, and solve problems on the fly. Those, among other
things allowed me to grow and rely on the Lord more for my
strength.  
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The last two weeks of the summer I was in the kitchen learning
my new role for the fall and this upcoming year, as well as getting
to serve in a different capacity. It was challenging, but I can
already see that deciding to be here for another year in the
kitchen was the right choice. I am excited for the ways God will
use to grow me, and draw me near, even though those usually
mean going through tough things.  

Overall, as I step into the next season of life here, I am filled with
His peace, and I am ready to see what is next.  

Thank you to everyone that has supported me this year, whether
by prayer or by finance or any other way you have throughout it.
This next year the goal is still $15000. It’s always daunting to me,
but I have faith that if God has me here, He will provide for me. 

As always, thank you for taking the time to read this. 

In Christ,

Prayer that God would
prepare me to serve in
the Kitchen this year. 

Praise for the work that
God did in the campers
and staff this summer!

Clay Pallex
W9001 Appleview Lane
Pembine WI, 54156

clay.pallex@llbc.org

920-664-4157

Thank you so much to everyone who has
supported me financially. If you didn’t know,

our paychecks are made possible by financial
donors. By staff salaries coming from donations

instead of camper fees, we are able to offer
camps at lower costs, so families of varying

incomes can come to LLBC to experience the
Gospel! By your generous donations, you make
it possible for us to do the work God has called
us to at LLBC. If you’re interested in supporting

me here at camp, it would be amazing if you
would pray for me and Lake Lundgren. If you

are interested in financially supporting, you can
go to LLBC.org and click “Support”. If you would
prefer to send a check, please make all checks
payable to Lake Lundgren Bible Camp, with a
note designating my name. Thank you again

for your support.

Support

Lifeguards!

Clay Pallex

Praise & Prayer
Requests

Serving Chili

Morgan Wallen Concert

Hogback Mountain

Hot Dog Dance

Could my tears forever flow, could my zeal no languor know, 
All for sin could not atone, thou must save and thou alone,
Nothing in my hand I bring, simply to thy cross I cling.
-Rock of Ages (Verse 2 in Singing Youth Hymnal)


